FILED: NEW YORK COUNTY CLERK 06/17/2021 01:10 PM INDEX NO. 451625/2020

NYSCEF DOC. NO. 252

RECEIVED NYSCEF: 06/17/2021

Exhibit 2

Excerpt from
National Rifle Association vs. Oliver North
Index No. 653577/2019
New York County Supreme Court
NYSCEF Doc. # 10

FILED: NEW YORK COUNTY CLERK 08/11/2029 02:10 PM

INDEX NO. 653523/2029

RECEIVED NYSCEF: 09/03/2029

NYSCEF DOC. NO. 262

NATIONAL RIFLE ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

NATIONAL RIFLE ASSOCIATION OF AMER

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 11250 Waples Mill Road Fairfax, Virginia 22030

CONFIDENTIAL



John Frazer

Secretary & General Counsel, National Rifle Association of America

Charles Cotton

Chairman of the Audit Committee, National Rifle Association of America

April 18, 2019

Dear John and Charles:

As indicated in previous correspondence, we and others continue to be deeply concerned about the extraordinary legal fees the NRA has incurred with Brewer Attorneys & Counselors. The amount appears to be approximately \$24 million over a 13-month period,

Because of the extraordinary size of the Brewer firm's invoices, our NRA Board Counsel advised us

To that end, we have asked several times over the past two months for NRA management to retain an outside, independent review of the Brewer firm's invoices. Thus far there has been no action.

has urged us ——our Board Counsel

Further, in separate meetings we had with Mr. Brewer on 15 and 20 March 2019,

There are seven reasons why the NRA must engage an independent, outside expert to review the Brewer invoices immediately.

(703) 267-1040

(703) 267-3936 fax

NYSCEF DOC. NO. 202

RECEIVED NYSCEF: 09/03/2029

First, the Brewer firm's invoices appear to be excessive on their face.

The Brewer invoices are draining NRA cash at mindboggling speed.

Based on information provided to us over a month ago by our Secretary & General Counsel, the first 12 invoices the NRA received from the Brewer firm were for these amounts:

Date	Brewer Firm Invoice
March 2018	\$ 25,000.00
April 2018	\$ 1,011,184.04
May 2018	\$ 1,409,622.82
June 2018	\$ 1,730,571.18
July 2018	\$ 1,839,535.17
August 2018	\$ 1,839,743.68
September 2018	\$ 1,883,351.80
October 2018	\$ 1,892,735.45
November 2018	\$ 2,043,746.51
December 2018	\$ 1,847,898.88
January 2019	\$ 1,887,452.55
February 2019	\$ 1,849,610.20
TOTAL:	\$ 19,260,452.28

Invoices of this size for 12 months of work appear to be excessive and pose an existential threat to the financial stability of the NRA. This is a fiscal emergency, yet we have been unable to get management to engage an outside, independent review to ensure these bills are necessary and reasonable.

More alarming still, are the most recent figures provided in the table below by our Treasurer & Chief Financial Officer. His data indicates the Brewer firm's invoices for 1st Quarter 2019 total more than \$8.8 million—over \$2.9 million per month—or \$97,787 per day, seven days a week, every day of every month.

Invoices of this extraordinary magnitude deserve immediate attention, oversight, and a careful, competent and unbiased examination. \$97,000 + a day is a stunning amount of money for any organization to pay. It cries out for an outside, independent review.

RECEIVED NYSCEF: 09/11/2019

NYSCEF DOC. NO. 262

Brewer Attorneys & Counselors Paid & Owed 2018 & 1st Q 2019



Second, the secrecy surrounding the Brewer firm's invoices is alarming.

We, and others, have made multiple requests and recommendations for an outside, independent review of the Brewer firm's invoices. All these requests have been denied. The secrecy surrounding these large invoices causes suspicion and raises questions.

On the advice of our Board Counsel we have made the following requests regarding the Brewer invoices:

- February 25, 2019, President North asked our General Counsel/Secretary to be shown the Brewer invoices. He told President North he had been instructed not to show the invoices.
- February 26, 2019, President North, 1st VP Richard Childress and 2nd VP Carolyn Meadows, wrote to the Executive Vice President requesting the Brewer firm's invoices. The request was denied.
- On March 22, 2019, President North, 1st VP Richard Childress and 2nd VP Carolyn Meadows, wrote to the Audit Committee requesting that the Audit Committee retain and oversee an outside, independent review of the Brewer invoices. As yet, there is no response.
- On March 31, 2019, President North wrote to our Executive Vice President asking that he order an outside, independent review of the Brewer invoices. He refused.
- On April 8, 2019, President North wrote to our Executive Vice President urging him to
 end this controversy by ordering an outside, independent review of the Brewer firm's
 invoices. He again refused.